RECEIVED

NUV 15 1973

121 N. W. 20 Oklahoma City, Okla.73103 November 11, 1973

JAMES R. LUNES, W.C. WASHINGTON, D.C.

The President of the United States
The White House
Washington, D. C.

Dear Mr. President:

Thank you, Mr. President, for ending our involvement in the Vietnam War.

Thank you for getting our prisoners of war home.

Thank you for getting us out of this present situation in the Middle East that could so easily have involved us in a World War.

Thank you for your speech the other night on the energy situation, calling for immediate curtailment in the use of fuel and the building up of our reserves so that we will no longer have to kneel in humble supplication before the Arabs for each drop of oil.

Thank you for continuing your same strong leadership in this country in spite of all the harassment to which you have been subjected. Watergate was never that important to have been blown up beyond all proportion. We question that those who continually harp on it are really that pions...that horrified. They were not horrified at what Daniel Elsberg did!! So why do they never let up on Watergate?

Let us hope now that the responsible members of Congress will get busy and do the work that Congress was elected to do.

Thank you again, Mr. President. Incidentally, there are a lot of us out here who are for you. Stay right in there... we want you.

Respectfully,

Blanche Y. Mosler Marie E. Masler

Marie E. Mosler

November 16, 1973

Ms. Blanche Y. Mosler
Ms. Marie E. Mosler
121 N.W. 20
Oklahoma City, Oklahoma 73103

Dear Ms. Mosler:

Your letter arrived while Congressman Jones is out of the country. As you may know, Mr. Jones was appointed to a special subcommittee of the House Armed Services Committee to gather facts about the Middle East with which to report back to the House of Representatives. The Congressman is presently in Egypt and Israel.

I am taking the liberty of acknowledging receipt of your letter, and I will bring your correspondence to Congressman Jones' personal attention immediately upon his return to the United States in late November.

Linda Katz Staff Assistant

Sincerely yours